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1. The applicant is proposing to build a 6 unit building on the site of a large 2-unit building, with 6 parking spaces located underneath the building. The project is being reviewed under site plan and subdivision standards, and is within approximately 65 feet of the west end historic district.  It is located within the R-6 zone and is subject to the R-6 Design Standards.
2. The site is a back-land site near three multi-family buildings (total of 24 units) that are 25-45 feet from the new building.  It immediately abuts a large single family dwelling that is 15 feet from the new building, slightly more than the 11 foot separation as existing. 

3. Waivers:  the applicant has requested a waiver from the subdivision street tree requirement of 6 street trees, and waivers for the parking access area may be required if the Traffic Engineer considers the access is workable.
4. Planning staff have not received any written public comments.
5. Key issues:
· The balance between providing space for vehicle and pedestrian access and providing adequate screening and buffering:  The drive is designed as 16 feet for vehicles and another 4 feet for pedestrians to meet the Traffic Engineer and Fire Access requirements.  In addition the Traffic Engineer has raised concerns regarding the ability of vehicles getting into and out of some of the lower level parking spaces, given the 16 feet wide area between the building and the southern boundary.  

To meet these requirements and maintain the proposed footprint leaves no space for screening of the parking and vehicle maneuvring area where headlights and sound will be an issue for surrounding  properties-  particularly the 12 unit brick building located between the site and York Street.  The City Arborist has amplified on this concern in Att 8 and noted that additional planting on abutting properties would be an option.
· Balance between zoning maximums and the need to minimize the extent feasible any substantial diminution of value or utility to neighboring structures:  The new building is proposed to be 417 sq ft larger and 7-10 feet higher that the existing structure but appears to meet all zoning requirements for the site (we haven’t seen the open space calculations for the recent revision). Its scale has a number of disadvantages, including the loss of 2 existing mature trees and impacts on 2 other trees that are just outside the site boundary;   limited space for access, screening and buffer planting;  and impacts on immediate neighbors.
· Lighting:  Further consideration  of the lighting design is needed to ensure that the ceiling mounted lights within the lower level parking area avoid the creation of some hot spots and light trespass, which is of particular concern given the lack of screening.  The lighting should also include some low level lighting along the walkway to York Street to meet CPTED objectives. 
· Design and Multi family standards:  Staff have raised concerns regarding the weakness of the entrance door design, which the architect has described as intentional understatement (Att O). Under the multi-family design standards, emphasis is placed on the landscaping of parking, driveways and paved areas to screen vehicles from adjacent properties -- and in this respect the current proposal is weak.
